

Timber Drive Elementary School Dr. Brady Kocher, Principal 1601 Timber Drive Garner, NC 27529

November 1, 2017

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

Wake County School Board policy mandates all schools participate in school-wide emergency practice drills. This requirement includes fire, severe weather, and lockdown simulations that prepare students and staff for any emergency that may occur during the instructional day.

Today, November 1, we practiced our highest level of security alert in an unannounced Code Red Lockdown drill. This drill was conducted with the assistance of local law enforcement and WCPSS Security.

We greatly appreciate the relationship we have with law enforcement and WCPSS Security in preparing for possible emergencies. They work closely with us to ensure the safety of our students every day.

This letter is to inform you of the drill. Please know that we will continue to take every measure to ensure the safety of our children. Thank you for your continued support of Timber Drive Elementary School.

Sincerely,

Dr. Brady Kocher, Principal Timber Drive Elementary School

tel: (919) 773-9500 fax: (919) 773-9507